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To Mrs. Reynolds Brown

May 29, 1940   [Washington, D.C.]

Dear Emily:


Thank you so much for telling me about Fifille.  I have written her a note, and I am distressed, greatly distressed, to have this sad news of her condition.1

Things move with such rapidity here, particularly in the pile-up of public opinion and extreme emotionalism that I have no time whatever for anything more than business before Congressional Committees, the Budget Bureau and the White House from daylight to dark.  I hope we can survive the next two weeks and get things on a sound basis.


Thank you very much for writing me, and please pardon this hasty note.










Affectionately,
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1. Marshall’s longtime friend Emily Perry Russell Brown lived in Milton, Massachusetts, and Charleston, South Carolina.  She had written to say that “our darling Fifi Ames is very sick. . . . She has not long to live.” (Brown to Marshall, n.d., GCMRL/ G.C. Marshall Papers [Pentagon Office, Selected].)  Mrs. Ames was the wife of former Congressman Butler Ames of Massachusetts.
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